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21.03.25 
OFSTED Report  

 
Dear Families,  
 
 
On 14th January 2025, Friezland School was inspected by OFSTED. This was a one-day, ungraded inspection, carried out by 
two inspectors. Under normal circumstances, the report following the inspection would be published within a matter of 
weeks. However, you may be aware that that did not happen.  
 
Following the inspection, with the support of the Governing Board and school staff, I submitted a formal complaint to 
OFSTED regarding some aspects of the inspection and the follow-up report. In line with OFSTED’s complaint procedures, 
the report was not published whilst the process was followed. The vast majority of the complaints I raised have been 
upheld and now that the process has finished, a final report has been published, which is attached for your information 
and can also be found of the OFSTED website.   
 
I would like to reassure families that the Governors and I have a rigorous School Development Plan for 2024-25 in place, 
which is already addressing the areas for improvement identified in the report. Our dedicated, hard-working and 
experienced staff will continue to strive for excellence and to provide your children with the best education and 
experiences possible whilst at Friezland.  
 
May I take this opportunity to thank families for completing the OFSTED Parent survey, your feedback is very important to 
us and we use it to continue to drive the school forwards.  
 
Thank you for your ongoing support.  
 
Kind regards, 
 
Miss R. Hill  
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